Minutes
Race, Ethnicity and Politics Organized Section, APSA

Business Meeting (conducted via conference call)
12 September 2012

Present: Lawrie Balfour, Christian Collett, Renee Cramer, Andra Gillespie, Juliet Hooker, Karen Kaufman, Adam McGlynn, Paula Mohan, Melanye Price, Karthick Ramakrishnan (co-president), Ricardo Ramirez, Anna Sampaio (co-president), Dorian Warren, Carolyn Wong
Reports
Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Karen Kaufman reported that the section is in good financial shape with a current balance of $15,976.00 and 521 section members. 

Program Co-chairs:

Program co-chairs Andra Gillespie and Ricardo Ramirez reported that in light of the canceled meetings, they had sent out an announcement to the membership reminding paper presenters to post their papers online and inviting discussants to share their notes and comments with presenters. Moreover, they would work with APSA to help facilitate and promote virtual paper presentations and conversations where available. 
A discussion ensued about how to handle nominations for the REP best paper award given that these are typically submitted by discussants and chairs and the cancellation of the meetings might result in worthy papers being overlooked. It was decided that the program co-chairs would alter the practice this year and send out an announcement that they would accept self-nominations for papers intended to be presented at the 2012 APSA.

Nominations:

Given the absence of a regularly scheduled business meeting, Karthick suggested that REP follow a plan for electing new officers suggested by Executive council member Pei-te Lien. As part of this plan, REP members would be emailed and asked to ratify the slate of officers developed by the nominating committee. After the nomination, if at least 20 members emailed and both (1) objected to this procedure and (2) offered alternative candidates for any of the offices to be elected, then a formal ballot would be implemented

via email in the near future. Barring any objections to the procedures and alternative candidates the slate of nominations would be approved after a designated date.  All current officers approved the proposal.
President’s Report – New Business

Co-president Anna Sampaio reported that the co-Presidents had been working over the last year on implementing the proposal approved at the 2011 REP business meeting to develop a new journal devoted to racial and ethnic politics. Specifically, they developed a Journal Implementation committee (comprised of Tony Affigne, Karthick and Anna), wrote a formal proposal outlining the perspective, logistics, design, and market of the journal and a call for proposals from publishers, and been in conversation with potential publishers about a contract. At present, the Journal Implementation committee was awaiting formal responses from publishers to its call for proposals (due mid-October). In the coming months as conversations with publishers proceed and formal proposals are reviewed the Co-presidents would seek consultation and feedback from the Executive council on next steps.

